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Dear Parent / Carer,

I hope that you had a lovely Christmas break and wish you all the best for the new year.

In school, we had an extremely busy time during the month of December and I’m sure that our children enjoyed the many festive events that took place. These included parties, pantomimes, nativities, special lunches, our church service and breakfast with a ‘special visitor’! 

I would like to thank the high number of parents who took time to send messages of thanks to our staff before the break. I know how much this is appreciated by all of our staff team who continue to work tirelessly for the benefit of our children.

Looking forward, we have another busy term ahead of us with opportunities for you to join us in school to find out more about our Health and Wellbeing Curriculum, our residential opportunities for P5 and P7 pupils, attend our P6 production at Bathgate Academy in March, and parent consultations at the end of term.

As always, please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions, concerns or wish to highlight something positive in school. Please note my e-mail address below: greg.welsh@westlothian.org.uk.

Greg Welsh - Head Teacher
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Staffing Update

As in most schools, we continue to manage staffing changes that occur during the course of the school session. All staffing decisions are made in the best interests of the children and we ensure that close liaison takes place for continuity in our children’s learning. If you have any questions regarding any staffing changes that affect your child, please do not hesitate to contact me through the school office or via the email address above.
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Birthday Cakes and Treats

As we have a high number of children with specific allergies, we would ask that you do not send cakes or ‘treats’ to be distributed to other children in school. Thank you for your co-operation with this.
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Church Service

Many thanks to all those who contributed to our church offering for CHAS. A donation of £387.76 has been sent on behalf of the school.
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Fluoride Varn ishing for P1 - P4 pupils
The Childsmile Team will be in school 25th, 26th and 27th January, and 1st and 2nd February to carry out fluoride varnishing.  All forms must be returned by Monday, 11th January.  Parents who have not returned their child's form by this date will not be included in this session.

Diary Dates


January


8th 


Dress Down Day (School fund)





HT Assembly


11th 


Class Gatherings – friendships


14th 


P1 and P7 dental inspections




Bathgate Academy Panto performance for P6 and P7 pupils in school


15th 


BBB 3 - Pupils’ views of Health and wellbeing in school


18th 


School Burns’ Poetry Recital Finals





Class Gatherings – Restoring relationships



6.00pm 
Parents’ Curriculum Evening (separate letter issued)


19th 
6.30pm 
Bathgate Academy Roadshow for P7 parents (in Balbardie Upper Hall)


22nd 
9.20am
P2a Assembly (parents welcome)


25th 


Class Gatherings – Burns’ Day



pm 

P7 Burns’ Supper


26th 


Group to perform at Probus’ Burns’ Celebrations


28th 


P7 to Bathgate Academy (Ceilidh) 



6.00pm 
Parents’ Residential Evening for P4, P5 & P6 parents

29th 


Chaplain Assembly



pm 

P7a Panto performance for parents 
‘Winter Ready’ from West Lothian Council
Schools and severe weather

In the event of closures schools will contact parents/carers in the normal way via Groupcall. Parents/carers should ensure that their school/nursery has up to date contact information.

In addition changes will be notified via the School Closures page, Facebook, Twitter


 HYPERLINK "https://twitter.com/lovewestlothian" \o "" \t "_blank" 

and local media.

School closures

The Head Teacher has responsibility for undertaking a risk assessment in the event of severe weather or building difficulties.  There are several factors which may impact on this decision including: the building itself and whether there is water and power, access to the school and decisions of school transport operators; and whether there are enough staff available to ensure that the school can open safely; and whether it is safe to send children home during severe weather. The Head Teacher takes the decision to close a school to pupils in consultation with a member of the senior management team in Education Services.

Travelling to school

In extreme weather conditions such as snow, parents/carers should carry out a risk assessment as to whether they consider it safe for their child to travel or walk to school. Parents/carers should then inform the school of their decision at the earliest opportunity.
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Please be aware that in the event of heavy snow, the janitor will clear and salt one initial footpath to allow staff and pupils to access the building. Our cleared path will be from the front gate to the main entrance. Other footpaths and grounds will be addressed by FMA staff as soon as possible during the daylight hours and following completion of the existing essential duties.

Continuation of Learning

In the event of any school closure, our staff will provide learning experiences through our school blog. If you are not already familiar with this, please use the address at the top of the newsletter. 
